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Question: 
 
Senator HUMPHRIES: Going back to the luxury car tax issue—we are obviously very 
interested in this issue. I think you were taking on notice a number of questions about 
how that would work. I gather that there are endorsed public museums and art 
galleries. I have been told that that is the criterion that you need to have in order to be 
able to gain the exemption. I assume that means private organisations are not entitled to 
the exemption. If there is a list of endorsed public museums and art galleries, could we 
have that list, please?  
Mr Eccles: We will certainly look into it. If there is one, we will provide it.  
Senator HUMPHRIES: If not, what are the criteria to get onto the list—one that is 
going to be created. 
 
Answer: 
 
 
Arrangements for the luxury car tax are administered by the Treasury and the Australian 
Taxation Office (ATO). 
 
The Treasury has advised that access to the luxury car tax exemption will be limited to public 
museums, public libraries or public art galleries that have been endorsed by the 
Commissioner of Taxation as deductible gift recipients and only in respect of cars that are 
consigned to their collections.  A private museum, library or art gallery cannot access the 
concession. 
 
Further details including the criteria by which the Commissioner of Taxation assesses 
whether an institution fits the description of a public museum, public library or public art 
gallery (Taxation Ruling TR2000/11) and a list of deductible gift recipients can be found on 
the ATO (www.ato.gov.au) and Australian Business Register (www.abr.gov.au) websites. 
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